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Dear Sunbury Community, 
It has been an extremely rewarding return to school this term as we have been able connect together and participate 
in a number of successful large school events. These large events, that were not possible during 2020, mark a return 
to normality at school as we progress through 2021. 
School ANZAC ceremony 
Members of our Student Representative Council (SRC) led our school ANZAC ceremony on Friday 23 April with 
great dignity and respect on our front oval. The poems, ode and other readings delivered by the students provided 
both students and teachers an opportunity to reflect on the ANZAC values embodied by the servicemen and women 
who have sacrificed for our country over the course of more than 100 years.  I would like to thank our Student Voice 
Coordinator, Antony Monteleone, and our Music coordinator, Candeece Brown, for supporting our students in  
preparation for this ceremony. 
Sunbury RSL ANZAC Day ceremony 
On Sunday 25 April, our school was given the opportunity, by the Sunbury RSL, to make a keynote speech at their 
ANZAC Day ceremony held at Sunbury Memorial Hall. Our two school captains, Amelia and Jamielee, spoke to the 
contribution women have made during times of conflict across the 20th and 21st centuries and how women played, 
and continue to play, a significant and changing role both at home and within battle zones. Many of our school  
community were present on the day and I am sure I share the audience’s appreciation of the thoughtful and  
articulate manner our school captains represented the school. 
 

Principal’s Message 
Craig O’Bree 



Year 9 Team Challenge 
In week 1, our Year 9 students enjoyed a fun, exciting and adventurous day in the Year 9 Team Challenge at Lake 
Dewar. Students were challenged to be their best in a number of activities focusing on teamwork, problem solving, 
enterprise skills and initiative. Students were tested in a range of initiative and team-based activities, combining  
application of physical and mental capabilities. The Year 9 Team Challenge helps to foster stronger relationships  
between students in year 9 and supports their developing teamwork skills in preparation for the week-long City  
Curriculum Program in term 3. A big thank you to Egmond Molenaar for coordinating the day. 
 
Whole School Athletics Carnival 
Our athletics carnival was an outstanding success with students trying to gain personal bests in both track and field 
events as well as win points for their House. The participation by students on the day was incredible.  Our Sports 
Coordinator Nick Matricardi was able to squeeze all of the events into the day, despite the large number of students 
participating in the sprint events leading to events going over time.  A great problem to have! I would like to thank 
in particular our year 12 students who put a huge amount of time into their costumes for the day. The year 12s, with 
great flair, created a fantastic vibe on the day which contributes to the enjoyment of all. 
 
A Key to Success – Procedures and Routines 
An important key to student excellence in 2021, after changes between face-to-face and remote learning classes in 2020, is re-establishing procedures and routines both within and outside the classroom and at home. Procedures and routines are the foundation to a successful and productive learning environment. Establishing classroom procedures and routines has been shown to increase academic performance, reduce stress for both students and teachers and minimises off-task problem behaviours. Creating a safe, predictable and highly structured environment provides students with the knowledge and skills of what to expect, and what is expected of them. We have been practicing routines at school including the basics like how we enter a classroom, how we begin a class, how we transition  between activities and how we end a class.  Parents and carers play an important role in creating routines at home, so students are ready for a day of learning. 
Does your child have a routine each evening for how they will prepare and go to bed? Do they have a routine when 
they wake up in the morning? Do they have a routine when packing their bags and leaving for school? These  
routines are worth implementing with your child.  Break the routine down into parts, known as the procedure. Take 
the time to explicitly teach, model and regularly reinforce the procedures until they become routine.  Your child 
should be able to follow the routine whether you are home with them during these times or not. Be patient and  
encouraging with your child. Routines, for all of us, take time to become habitual. 

Principal’s Message 
Craig O’Bree 

Craig O’Bree 
Acting Principal 



Assistant Principals’ Message 
Jared Dyson, Fiona Scott-Young & Siobhan Shaw 

Term 2 
We have been very pleased with the way in which students have begun term 2. We look forward to all students  
having a positive attitude, staying focused on achieving their personal best and always striving to improve. We 
would also like to encourage our students to become involved in a number of extra-curricular events and exciting 
opportunities in term 2. Please keep up to date with our current events and communication through Compass. 
 

NAPLAN 
Each year our Year 7 and 9 students participate in the National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy 
(NAPLAN) testing. NAPLAN tests will take place from Tuesday 11 May until Thursday 13 May. 
Assessment is an essential part of schooling. NAPLAN is a measure through which governments, education  
authorities, school, teachers and parents / carers can determine the level of student achievement in literacy and  
numeracy at that point in their schooling. At Sunbury College we use NAPLAN data as another piece in the puzzle 
to track growth and improve student outcomes. 
Ideally, we would like to see all students take part in the testing, but understand if some carers / parents may wish 
to withdraw their child. If you do make the decision to withdraw your child, you must contact one of the Principal 
team (Craig O’Bree, Jared Dyson, Siobhan Shaw or Fiona Scott-Young) and a withdrawal form must be signed. 
Later in the year you will receive your child’s personal NAPLAN report. The report will describe your child’s  
particular skills in reading, writing, language conventions (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. The 
report will also show how your child performed in relation to national minimum standards. These describe the  
minimum acceptable standards for students across Australia. 
We are confident that the information you receive as a result of your child’s participation on the NAPLAN tests will 
be valuable in helping to assess your child’s progress in literacy and numeracy. 
For more information about the tests, please visit the VCAA website at www.vcaa.vic.edu.au or the NAP website at www.nap.edu.au Please email Fiona Scott-Young if you have any further queries on fiona.scott-young@education.vic.gov.au 
 

VHAP (Victorian High Ability Program) 
This term we have six Year 7 students who have been selected to participate in the Victorian High Ability program 
for English. Last term seven Year 8 students were involved in the program for Mathematics and English. These  
students were selected by the Department of Education and Training based on previous data sets from primary 
school. 
VHAP students join with other high ability students from across the state for one virtual class per week over a 10 
week period. The program focuses on tasks that stimulate students’ critical thinking, problem solving and creativity 
– enriching their understanding of either English and / or Mathematics. We are very proud of the way in which our 
students have committed to this program and the academic growth in which we have seen already. 
 



Assistant Principals’ Message 
Jared Dyson, Fiona Scott-Young & Siobhan Shaw 

Uniform 
Uniform is an important part of our school community and therefore we expect all students to wear it correctly and 
with pride to, from and at school. We would like to congratulate the majority of students who have started off the 
term in a positive way in the wearing of the correct uniform and we thank all parents / carers for your support with 
this.  
 
 
Teaching and Learning 
We are pleased to announce that we have finalised and printed our Sunbury College Teaching and Learning  
Framework (SCTLF), this work was created and agreed to by staff, students and our community as a collective  
reflection of our educational beliefs and vision for Sunbury College. I would like to thank our entire school  
community including students, parents, teachers, leaders and School Council for their time, effort and collegiality on 
this very important work.   
 
As a result of our work on the SCTLF, staff identified that they wanted to do further professional development on 
effective feedback in the classroom. As such, we completed a Curriculum Day on Feedback, 9 March 2020. The day 
was a huge success with teachers across the school working together to create a shared understanding of what great 
feedback looks like in the classroom. I would like to thank all of our staff for their contributions in this day.  
 
 
Sunbury College Constitutional Convention 
We are proud to announce that we will be hosting a Constitutional Convention at Sunbury College on 22nd June 
2021. The Convention is open to Year 9-12 to discuss the process we use to change the Constitution. The day will in-
volve listening to guest speakers, discussion groups and voting on pertinent issues. Students from Sunbury Downs, 
Salesian College, Sacred Heart College Kyneton and Point Cook Senior College will be joining us for the convention; 
this event opens up pathways to attend the Victorian Schools Constitutional Convention and the National Schools 
Constitutional Convention. If students would like to participate, they need to see Mr Monteleone in the Hub. 
 
* See the Convention flyer on the next page... 
 
 





We would like to encourage all students to read as much as they can during our Independent Reading 
sessions and at home. Our students will benefit from sustained reading and it will help with their success 
at school and in their future lives. There is some information below to assist your child with their reading 
at home. This will complement the work that is currently being done in Independent reading lessons and 
to improve our students’ literacy skills. 
A reminder to all students to return books to the Hub straight after they have been read. Please remind 
your child to look in their locker and at home for any books.  
 
How can you assist your child with their reading?   
· Read the set texts with your child out loud (English novels, Science / Humanities text books, other 

required reading) 
· Discuss the content and prompt them to think beyond the text 
· Discuss the novel they are reading during their independent reading sessions  
· Read their novel so you can have some meaningful conversations 
· Model the strategies by telling them what you’re thinking about when you read  
· Model reading in front of them by: 

- Reading yourself 
- Having 20-30 minutes in the evening allocated to Independent reading for the whole family 

Home reading tips for parents / guardians 
When your child is reading with you and encounters words that are unfamiliar or difficult for them you 
can use the Three Ps technique (Pause, Prompt and Praise) to support them. 
Pause: When your child comes to a word that is unfamiliar, try not to jump in straight away. Wait and 
give them time to work out the word. They can use a range of decoding strategies such as chunking, 
breaking the word up into syllables, using visual clues etc. 
Prompt: If your child successfully works out the problem word, suggest they go back to the beginning of 
the sentence and re-read it (to recap meaning) before reading on. 
If your child has not worked out the difficult word, prompt them with some quick, low key suggestions. 
Say things like: 
· Think about what’s happening in the story / text 
· Are there sounds or parts of the words that you do know? 
· What word could make sense there? 
If prompts like these are not working, simply tell your child the correct word. Try not to spend too much 
time prompting, as your child will find it difficult to maintain the overall meaning of what they are  
reading. 
Praise: 
Praise your child’s reading efforts and success. It needs to be a positive experience for you and your child. 

Literacy 
Veronica Strangio and Fiona Scott-Young 



Year 7 English Enhancement 
Our year 7 English Enhancement group have begun weekly sessions in the Hub. These students work 
with Ms Scott-Young on a variety of extended tasks and activities. The year 7 group are encouraged to 
assimilate new knowledge to generate a broader set of conceptual links, using wider inference, creativity 
and problem solving. 
 

 
 
NAPLAN – Week 4 
Our year 7 and 9 English teachers have been working with their classes on familiarising themselves with 
NAPLAN tests and preparation. We have encouraged all students to really look after themselves during 
NAPLAN week by getting plenty of sleep, eating well and drinking water. We have also discussed the 
importance of having a positive mind set and using the tests as an opportunity to measure growth in their 
literacy and numeracy skills. At Sunbury College we use NAPLAN data as another piece in the puzzle to 
track growth and improve student outcomes. We look forward to conducting these tests and supporting 
our students through the process. 
 
If you have any questions or queries about your child’s literacy development, please do not hesitate to 
speak to your child’s teacher or one of the literacy team. 

Literacy 
Veronica Strangio and Fiona Scott-Young 



VCE and VCAL Attendance Policy 
A reminder to all parents and students that Sunbury College has a VCE attendance  
requirement of 90%. 
 
All students completing VCE and VCAL programs are expected to demonstrate a minimum of 
90% attendance in each of their subjects in order to receive a Satisfactory for their outcomes. 
Failure to meet this attendance level may result in students being assigned an ‘N’ for the unit in 
accordance with VCAA policy. If a student is suffering from a medical condition that will limit 
their attendance they should apply for Special Provision which may allow a student to study 
from home for a period of time. 
Regular attendance is not only a legal requirement, but essential for authentication purposes and 
academic success. On returning to school from absence a student must submit a note from  
parents / guardians together with other documents (e.g. medical certificate) explaining their  
circumstances. Approved absences do not include driving lessons, holidays, workplace training 
or social occasions. 
 
Year 10 and Year 11 Exams 
Students, parents and carers are asked to note the exam dates at the conclusion of the Senior 
Years report. Students will be briefed on the exam timetable, expectations and processes,  
including the procedure to follow in the event that they have an exam clash or require a  
reschedule due to absence. If a student is away on the day of the exam, it is the student’s  
responsibility to arrange a reschedule, alternatively if the student remains absent for repeated 
days, parents can contact Helen Vosti directly to arrange reschedule/s. Parents and carers are 
asked to be prompt in noting the reason for their child’s absence.  
 
Unit 3 and 4 students – GAT (General Achievement Test) Date 
All students completing a Unit 3 and 4 VCE and VET subject are to complete the GAT. Students 
completing the GAT will undertake a briefing in the coming weeks to outline the  
reasons for the GAT and processes around completing an external exam.  
 
Year 10 into 11 parent information session 
An important information session regarding 2022 pathways, subject selection and course  
counselling will take place on Wednesday 23 June. All 2021 Year 10 students and their parents 
and carers are expected to attend. Information regarding start time will be published to Compass 
closer to the date.  

Senior Years Programs 
John Lane 



John Lane 
Senior Years Programs Leader 

 John.lane@education.vic.gov.au  

Semester 2 subject allocations 
Year 10 subjects swap over occurs following the conclusion of the Work Experience program 
with Year 10s starting in their new elective classes on the Monday 21 June. Year 10 students need 
to be aware of the subjects they are allocated to complete for semester 2.  The allocations are  
displayed on the library window for students to view. Students with any questions regarding 
their subject allocation can see Mr Lane in the library.   
 
Key Dates 
Please find below some key dates relating to Year 10 – 12 the end of term two:  
· Year 10 Work Experience.  

Monday 7 June – Friday 18 June  
 

· Year 10 exams  
Monday 31 May – Friday 4 June 
 

· Year 11 exams 
Monday 7 June – Friday 11 June (no exams on the 9th June)  
 

· The GAT (all Year 12 VCE students and Year 11 students undertaking a Unit 3 and 4 study) 
Wednesday 9 June  
 

· Unit 2 starts for Year 11 
Tuesday 15 June 
 

· Year 10 Semester 2 classes commence. Students move into new elective subjects.  
Monday 21 June 
 

· Principal’s awards for Year 7 – 12  
Wednesday 23 June at 4:30pm – Students who achieve a final semester 1 work habit above 3.9 

will be invited to attend 
 

· Year 10 into Year 11 VCAL and VCE information evening  
All Year 10 students and parents are expected to attend on Wednesday 23 June at 6:00pm  
 
 

Senior Years Programs 
John Lane 



Marion McCasker 
Leading Teacher—Student Engagement and Positive  

Behaviour Support 

School Wide Positive Behaviour  
Support (SW-PBS) - Update 

Marion McCasker 

Throughout Term 1 we have given out in total 2898 positive acknowledgements – Green  Compass posts and raffle tickets. The top core values were Responsibility and Endeavour.  
During Term 1 our Green Post Raffles were held – Week 3, Week 5, Week 7 and Week 9.  
Congratulations to the following winners: 

 
 
 

 
 
It is fantastic to see so many of our students being accountable for their actions and constantly striving for excellence. 
 
Go Team Sunbury!!  
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Congratulations Cassie Warren, Year 12  
 Cassie was selected as the winner of the Japanese Poster Competition 2021.   See her wonderful poster below.   The event was organised by JLTAV (Japanese Language Teachers Association  Victoria) to encourage students to learn the Japanese culture through Art.    As you can see, Cassie has demonstrated an excellent understanding of the  Japanese language and culture.  She has incorporated a cultural symbolic theme and beautiful colours in her outstanding work.   
Well done Cassie! 

Japanese 
Chiemi Shepherd 

Chiemi Shepherd  
シェパード千恵美 

Languages Coordinator 
(Japanese) 



Hawthorn has signed former Sunbury College student Lachlan Bramble to a one-year rookie  contract as part of the pre-season supplementary selection period (SSP). 
 
The 22-year old midfielder joins Hawthorn from the Box Hill Hawks. 
 
Head of Football, Rob McCartney said Bramble had impressed in the club’s recent trial matches. 
 
“We’re excited to bring Lachlan into the fold at Hawthorn,” said McCartney. 
 
“We see plenty of upside with Lachlan, he’s got experience playing at the VFL level with  Williamstown and had signed on with Box Hill earlier this year. He has shown good  development over the past few years and has plenty of room to grow.” 
 
“Lachlan has presented himself strongly over the pre-season and our recent trial matches. He’s got versatility in his game, shows skill on both sides of his body and possesses good speed and power.” 
 
“We believe the added maturity of some life experience outside of football will set Lachlan in good stead as he takes the next step in his football career.” 

Sport News 



Work Experience 
Nick Loadman 

Year 10 Work Experience 2021 
 

Work Experience will be held between June 7th to June 18th.   
Please note that June 14th is the Queen’s Birthday (Public Holiday).   

 
Work Experience is a compulsory school activity with all Year 10 classes not being  
conducted while the students are on placement. Work Experience is one of the only opportunities 
to gain an introduction to a career field or the world of work while at school and has been found 
to be very successful in supporting young people with their career investigation.   
 
Students should have completed the compulsory Safe at Work General or Industry  
Specific Modules prior to work experience commencing.   
If you haven't completed these and need assistance, then come to the Careers Office.   
 
Þ All Work Experience forms MUST be handed in by now.   
 
Parent queries about the Work Experience program should be directed to Mr. Loadman at 
nick.loadman@education.vic.gov.au  
 

Nick Loadman 
Work Experience Coordinator 



Careers News 
Wes Pfitzner 
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zĞĂƌ� ϵ͛Ɛ� ǁŝůů� ďĞ� ƉĂƌƟĐŝƉĂƟŶŐ� ŝŶ� ƚŚĞ� DŽƌƌŝƐďǇ� dĞƐƟŶŐ� ƚŚŝƐ� ƚĞƌŵ� ŽŶ� dƵĞƐĚĂǇ� ϮϯƌĚ� DĂǇ͘� ^ƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ� ǁŝůů� ĐŽŵƉůĞƚĞ� ƚŚĞ� ƚĞƐƟŶŐ� ƌĞŵŽƚĞůǇ͘�DǇ� �ĂƌĞĞƌ� /ŶƐŝŐŚƚƐ� ŝƐ� Ă� ƉƌŽŐƌĂŵ� ĨŽƌ� Ăůů� zĞĂƌ� ϵ� ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ� ŝŶ� sŝĐƚŽƌŝĂŶ� 'ŽǀĞƌŶŵĞŶƚ� ^ĞĐŽŶĚĂƌǇ� ^ĐŚŽŽůƐ͘�DǇ� �ĂƌĞĞƌ� /ŶƐŝŐŚƚƐ�ǁŝůů�ŚĞůƉ�ǇŽƵ�ĚŝƐĐŽǀĞƌ͕�ĚĞǀĞůŽƉ�ĂŶĚ�ĚƌŝǀĞ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐĂƌĞĞƌ�ƉůĂŶŶŝŶŐ͘�/ƚ�ŝƐ�Ă�ƵŶŝƋƵĞ�ŽƉƉŽƌƚƵŶŝƚǇ�ĨŽƌ�ǇŽƵ�ƚŽ�ůĞĂƌŶ�ŵŽƌĞ�ĂďŽƵƚ�ǇŽƵƌ�ƐƚƌĞŶŐƚŚƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĂďŝůŝƟĞƐ͕�ǁŚŝůĞ�ĞǆƉůŽƌŝŶŐ�ƉŽƚĞŶƟĂů�ĐĂƌĞĞƌ�ŽƉƟŽŶƐ�–�ŐŝǀŝŶŐ�ǇŽƵ�ƚŚĞ�ĐŽŶĮĚĞŶĐĞ�ƚŽ�ƐƚĂƌƚ�ƚĂŬŝŶŐ�ĐŽŶƚƌŽů�ŽĨ�ǇŽƵƌ� ĨƵƚƵƌĞ͘�dŚŝƐ�ŝƐ�ĂŶ�ŝĚĞĂů�ƟŵĞ�ĨŽƌ�ǇŽƵ�ƚŽ�ƚĂŬĞ�Ă�ŵŽŵĞŶƚ�ƚŽ�ƌĞŇĞĐƚ�ŽŶ�ǁŚŽ�ǇŽƵ�ĂƌĞ͕�ĂŶĚ�ǁŚĂƚ�ǇŽƵ�ŵŝŐŚƚ�ǁĂŶƚ�ĨƌŽŵ�Ă�ĐĂƌĞĞƌ͘�/ƚ�ŝƐ�Ă�ƟŵĞ�ĨŽƌ�ƐĞůĨ-ĚŝƐĐŽǀĞƌǇ�ĂŶĚ�ĂŶ�ŽƉƉŽƌƚƵŶŝƚǇ� ƚŽ� ƚŚŝŶŬ�ĂďŽƵƚ�ǇŽƵƌ�ƐƚƌĞŶŐƚŚƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĮŶĚ�ŶĞǁ�ŽŶĞƐ͘�dŚŝƐ�ƐŚŽƌƚ�ǀŝĚĞŽ�ƉƌŽǀŝĚĞƐ�ƐŽŵĞ�ĚĞƚĂŝůƐ� ŽŶ� ǁŚĂƚ� ƚŚĞ� ƚĞƐƟŶŐ� ŝŶǀŽůǀĞƐ� ĂŶĚ� ŚŽǁ� ƚŽ� ƉƌĞƉĂƌĞ� ǇŽƵƌƐĞůĨ� ŚƩƉƐ͗ͬͬǁǁǁ͘ǇŽƵƚƵďĞ͘ĐŽŵͬǁĂƚĐŚ͍ǀсh,��ZEyĨ'dϬΘĨĞĂƚƵƌĞсǇŽƵƚƵ͘ďĞ 
WĂƌĞŶƚ� ƉĞƌŵŝƐƐŝŽŶ� ŝƐ� ƌĞƋƵŝƌĞĚ� ĨŽƌ� ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ� ƚŽ� ƉĂƌƟĐŝƉĂƚĞ� ĂŶĚ� ĨƵƌƚŚĞƌ� ŝŶĨŽƌŵĂƟŽŶ� ƌĞŐĂƌĚŝŶŐ� ƚŚŝƐ�ǁŝůů� ĐŽŵĞ�ŽƵƚ� ŽŶ� �ŽŵƉĂƐƐ� ĚƵƌŝŶŐ�ƚŚĞ�ƚĞƌŵ͘ 
 
EĞǁƐ�Θ�hƉĚĂƚĞƐ 
 sŝĐƚŽƌŝĂ�hŶŝǀĞƌƐŝƚǇ�hƉĚĂƚĞ 
tĞ�ŚŽƉĞ�ǇŽƵ͛ƌĞ�ŬĞĞƉŝŶŐ�ǁĞůů�ĚƵƌŝŶŐ�ƚŚŝƐ�ƵŶƉƌĞĐĞĚĞŶƚĞĚ�ƟŵĞ�ĨŽƌ�ƵƐ�Ăůů͘�/Ŷ�ƚŚŝƐ�ƉĞƌŝŽĚ�ŽĨ�ƵŶĐĞƌƚĂŝŶƚǇ͕�ǁĞ͛ƌĞ�ƉůĞĂƐĞĚ�ƚŽ�ƐŚĂƌĞ�ƚŚĂƚ�ŽƵƌ�sh�'ƵĂƌĂŶƚĞĞĚ�ƉƌŽŐƌĂŵ�ǁŝůů�ƉƌŽĐĞĞĚ�ĂƐ�ƵƐƵĂů�ŝŶ�ϮϬϮϬ�–�ǁŝƚŚ�ĂŶ�ĞǆĐŝƟŶŐ�ĚĞǀĞůŽƉŵĞŶƚ͘ 
KƵƌ /ŐŶŝƚĞ� ƐĐŚŽůĂƌƐŚŝƉƐ� ĂŶĚ ƐƚƵĚǇ� ŐƌĂŶƚ ĂĐŬŶŽǁůĞĚŐĞ�ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ�ǁŚŽ�ĚĞŵŽŶƐƚƌĂƚĞ�ƉĂƐƐŝŽŶ�ĂŶĚ�ĚƌŝǀĞ͕�ĂŶĚ�ĂƌĞ� ŝŶƐƉŝƌĞĚ�ƚŽ�ƵƐĞ�ĨƵƌƚŚĞƌ�ƐƚƵĚǇ�ĂƐ�Ă�ǁĂǇ�ƚŽ�ďĞĐŽŵĞ�ǁŽƌůĚ�ĐŚĂŶŐĞƌƐ͘ ^ƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ�ǁŚŽ�ĐĂŶ�ƐŚŽǁ�ƚŚĞŝƌ�ƉĂƐƐŝŽŶ� ĨŽƌ� ůĞĂƌŶŝŶŐ͕�ǁŝůůŝŶŐŶĞƐƐ� ƚŽ�ĚĞǀĞůŽƉ�ƚŚĞŵƐĞůǀĞƐ�ĂŶĚ�ƚŚĞŝƌ�ĐŽŵŵƵŶŝƟĞƐ�ĂŶĚ�Ă�ĚĞƐŝƌĞ�ƚŽ�ďĞĐŽŵĞ�ǁŽƌůĚ�ĐŚĂŶŐĞƌƐ�ĂƌĞ�ŝĚĞĂů�sh�ƐĐŚŽůĂƌƐŚŝƉ�ĐĂŶĚŝĚĂƚĞƐ͘ 
dǁŽ�zĞĂƌ�ϭϮƐ� ĨƌŽŵ�ǇŽƵƌ�ƐĐŚŽŽů�ǁŝůů� ƌĞĐĞŝǀĞ�Ă�ΨϮϬϬϬ /ŐŶŝƚĞ� ƐĐŚŽůĂƌƐŚŝƉ ƚŽ�sh�Žƌ�sh�WŽůǇƚĞĐŚŶŝĐ͕�ĂŶĚ�ŽŶĞ�zĞĂƌ�ϭϭ� ĨƌŽŵ�ǇŽƵƌ�ƐĐŚŽŽů�ǁŝůů�ďĞ�ĂǁĂƌĚĞĚ�Ă�ΨϱϬϬ /ŐŶŝƚĞ�ƐƚƵĚǇ�ŐƌĂŶƚ ƚŽ�ŚĞůƉ�ƐĞƚ�ƚŚĞŵ�ƵƉ�ĨŽƌ�ƐƵĐĐĞƐƐ�ŝŶ�zĞĂƌ�ϭϮ͘�dŚĞƐĞ�ƐĐŚŽůĂƌƐŚŝƉƐ�ĐĂŶ�ƌĞůŝĞǀĞ�ƚŚĞ�ĮŶĂŶĐŝĂů� ƐƚƌĞƐƐĞƐ� ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ� ĨĂĐĞ͕� ĂŶĚ� ĞŶĂďůĞ� ƚŚĞŵ� ƚŽ� ƉĂǇ� ĨŽƌ� ƐƚƵĚǇ� ĞƐƐĞŶƟĂůƐ� ůŝŬĞ� ƚĞĐŚŶŽůŽŐǇ͕� ƚƌĂŶƐƉŽƌƚ͕� ƚĞǆƚďŽŽŬƐ� –� Žƌ� ĚĞǀĞůŽƉŵĞŶƚĂů�ĞǆƉĞƌŝĞŶĐĞƐ�ůŝŬĞ�ƚƌĂǀĞů͘ 
dŽ� ĐŽŶƟŶƵĞ� ƚŽ� ƐƵƉƉŽƌƚ� ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ� ĨŽƌ� ƚŚĞ� ĚƵƌĂƟŽŶ� ŽĨ� ƚŚĞŝƌ� ĞĚƵĐĂƟŽŶ͕� ǁĞ� ŚĂǀĞ� ĂůƐŽ� ŝŶƚƌŽĚƵĐĞĚ� ƚŚĞ dŚƌŝǀĞ� ƐĐŚŽůĂƌƐŚŝƉ� ƉƌŽŐƌĂŵ͘ KƵƌ�dŚƌŝǀĞ�ƐĐŚŽůĂƌƐŚŝƉƐ�ƉƌŽǀŝĚĞ�ĐƵƌƌĞŶƚůǇ�ĞŶƌŽůůĞĚ�ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ�ƚŚĞ ĐŚĂŶĐĞ�ƚŽ�ĂĐĐĞƐƐ�ĞƋƵŝƚǇ-ďĂƐĞĚ�ĨƵŶĚƐ�Žƌ�ƐƵƉƉŽƌƚ͘�sh'�ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ�ĂƉƉůǇŝŶŐ�ĨŽƌ�ƚŚĞƐĞ�ŶĞǁ�ĞƋƵŝƚǇ-ďĂƐĞĚ�ƐĐŚŽůĂƌƐŚŝƉƐ�ƵƉŽŶ�ĐŽŵŵĞŶĐĞŵĞŶƚ�ǁŝůů�ĂůƐŽ�ƌĞĐĞŝǀĞ�ĂĐĐĞůĞƌĂƚĞĚ�ĂĐĐĞƐƐ�ƚŽ�ĂƉƉůǇ͘ 
�ůů� zĞĂƌ� ϭϭ� ĂŶĚ� ϭϮ� ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ� ĨƌŽŵ� ǇŽƵƌ� ƐĐŚŽŽů� ĂƌĞ� ŝŶǀŝƚĞĚ� ƚŽ� ĂƉƉůǇ� ĨŽƌ� ƚŚĞ�sh'�ƉƌŽŐƌĂŵ͘� ^ƵĐĐĞƐƐĨƵů� ĂƉƉůŝĐĂŶƚƐ�ǁŝůů� ĞŶũŽǇ� Ă� ŐƵĂƌĂŶƚĞĞĚ�ƉůĂĐĞ�Ăƚ�sh�Žƌ�sh�WŽůǇƚĞĐŚŶŝĐ�ƉƌŝŽƌ�ƚŽ�ĮŶĂů�zĞĂƌ�ϭϮ�ĞǆĂŵƐ͘ sŝƐŝƚ�ƚŚĞ�ǁĞďƐŝƚĞ ƚŽ�ĮŶĚ�ŽƵƚ�ŵŽƌĞ�Žƌ�ĚŝƌĞĐƚ�ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ�ƚŽ�ĂƉƉůǇ͘ 
,ĞůƉĨƵů�YƵŝǌǌĞƐ�ĂŶĚ�>ŝŶŬƐ 
�ƌĞ�ǇŽƵ�ŶŽƚ�ƌĞĂůůǇ�ƐƵƌĞ�ǁŚĂƚ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐĂƌĞĞƌ�ŐŽĂůƐ�ĂŶĚ�ƉůĂŶƐ�ĂƌĞ�ĂƐ�ǇĞƚ͍�zŽƵ�ĂƌĞ�ŶŽƚ�ĂůŽŶĞ͘ 
tŚŝůĞ� ǇŽƵ͛ƌĞ� ƵŶƐƵƌĞ͕� ŝƚ͛Ɛ� ŚĞůƉĨƵů� ƚŽ� ĚŽ� ƐŽŵĞ� ƌĞƐĞĂƌĐŚ͘� hŶĚĞƌƚĂŬĞ� ƐŽŵĞ� ĐĂƌĞĞƌ� ƋƵŝǌǌĞƐ͕� ŚĂǀĞ� Ă� ƚŚŝŶŬ� ĂďŽƵƚ� ǇŽƵƌ� ƐŬŝůůƐ� ĂŶĚ� 
ĂďŝůŝƟĞƐ�ĂŶĚ�ŚŽǁ�ǇŽƵ�ůŝŬĞ�ƚŽ�ƐƉĞŶĚ�ǇŽƵƌ�ƟŵĞ͘�,ĞƌĞ�ĂƌĞ�ƐŽŵĞ�ŐƌĞĂƚ�ǁĞďƐŝƚĞƐ�ƚŽ�ŐĞƚ�ǇŽƵ�ƐƚĂƌƚĞĚ͗ 

DǇ�&ƵƚƵƌĞ�-�ŚƩƉƐ͗ͬͬŵǇĨƵƚƵƌĞ͘ĞĚƵ͘ĂƵͬ� 
^ŬŝůůƐ�ZŽĂĚ�-�ŚƩƉƐ͗ͬͬǁǁǁ͘ƐŬŝůůƐƌŽĂĚ͘ĐŽŵ͘ĂƵͬŵǇ-ĂĐĐŽƵŶƚͬŵǇ-ĐĂƌĞĞƌƐ-ƋƵŝǌ� 
�ĂƌĞ��ĂƌĞĞƌƐ�-�ŚƩƉƐ͗ͬͬǁǁǁ͘ĐĂƌĞĐĂƌĞĞƌƐ͘ĐŽŵ͘ĂƵͬƋƵŝǌͬĐĂƌĞĞƌ-ƋƵŝǌ� 
:Žď�KƵƚůŽŽŬ�–�ŚƩƉƐ͗ͬͬũŽďŽƵƚůŽŽŬ͘ŐŽǀ͘ĂƵͬĐĂƌĞĞƌƋƵŝǌ͘ĂƐƉǆ� 
'ŽŽĚ��ĚƵĐĂƟŽŶ�'ƌŽƵƉ�-�ŚƩƉƐ͗ͬͬǁǁǁ͘ŐŽŽĚĞĚƵĐĂƟŽŶ͘ĐŽŵ͘ĂƵͬŐŽŽĚ-ĐĂƌĞĞƌƐ-ŐƵŝĚĞͬ� 
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�ĂƌĞĞƌ�&ŽĐƵƐ—&ŽŽĚ��ŚĞĨ 
tŝƚŚ�Ă�ϭϲ͘ϳй�ƉƌŽũĞĐƚĞĚ�ŝŶĐƌĞĂƐĞ� ŝŶ�ĞŵƉůŽǇŵĞŶƚ�ŐƌŽǁƚŚ�ŝŶ�ƚŚĞ�ŶĞǆƚ�ϱ�ǇĞĂƌƐΎ͕�ďĞĐŽŵŝŶŐ�Ă��ŚĞĨ�ŵĂǇ�ďĞ�Ă�ĐĂƌĞĞƌ�ǇŽƵ�ǁŝƐŚ�ƚŽ�ƉƵƌƐƵĞ�ŝĨ�ĨŽŽĚ�ŝƐ�ǇŽƵƌ�ƉĂƐƐŝŽŶ͘  �ŚĞĨƐ�ƉůĂŶ�ĂŶĚ�ŽƌŐĂŶŝƐĞ� ƚŚĞ�ƉƌĞƉĂƌĂƟŽŶ�ĂŶĚ� ĐŽŽŬŝŶŐ�ŽĨ� ĨŽŽĚ� ŝŶ� Ă�ŶƵŵďĞƌ�ŽĨ� ƐĞƫŶŐƐ� ŝŶĐůƵĚŝŶŐ͖� ƌĞƐƚĂƵƌĂŶƚƐ͕� ĐĂĨĠ͛Ɛ͕� ƌĞƐŽƌƚƐ͕� ƌĞƟƌĞŵĞŶƚ�ŚŽŵĞƐ͕�ŚŽƐƉŝƚĂůƐ�ĂŶĚ�ŚŽƚĞůƐ͘  �ŚĞĨƐ͗ Þ WůĂŶ�ŵĞŶƵƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĚĞƚĞƌŵŝŶĞ�ĨŽŽĚ�ĂŶĚ�ůĂďŽƵƌ�ĐŽƐƚƐ͘ 
Þ ZĞĐƌƵŝƚ�ĂŶĚ�ƚƌĂŝŶ�ƐƚĂī͘ Þ WůĂŶ�ƐƚĂī�ƌŽƐƚĞƌƐ�ĂŶĚ�ƐƵƉĞƌǀŝƐĞ�ƚŚĞ�ĂĐƟǀŝƟĞƐ�ŽĨ�ĐŽŽŬƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĂƐƐŝƐƚĂŶƚƐ͘ 
Þ �ŝƐĐƵƐƐ�ĨŽŽĚ�ƉƌĞƉĂƌĂƟŽŶ�ŝƐƐƵĞƐ�ǁŝƚŚ�ŵĂŶĂŐĞƌƐ͕�ĚŝĞƟƟĂŶƐ�ĂŶĚ�ŽƚŚĞƌ�ƐƚĂī�ŵĞŵďĞƌƐ͘ 
Þ KƌĚĞƌ�ĨŽŽĚ͕�ŬŝƚĐŚĞŶ�ƐƵƉƉůŝĞƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĞƋƵŝƉŵĞŶƚ͘ Þ �ĞŵŽŶƐƚƌĂƚĞ�ƚĞĐŚŶŝƋƵĞƐ�ƚŽ�ĐŽŽŬƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĂĚǀŝƐĞ�ŽŶ�ĐŽŽŬŝŶŐ�ƉƌŽĐĞĚƵƌĞƐ͘�� 
Þ WƌĞƉĂƌĞ�ĂŶĚ�ĐŽŽŬ�ĨŽŽĚ͘� 
Þ �ǆƉůĂŝŶ�ĂŶĚ�ĞŶĨŽƌĐĞ�ŚǇŐŝĞŶĞ�ƌĞŐƵůĂƟŽŶƐ͘� Þ &ƌĞĞǌĞ�ĂŶĚ�ƉƌĞƐĞƌǀĞ�ĨŽŽĚƐ͘  KŌĞŶ�ĐŚĞĨƐ�ĂƌĞ�ƌĞƋƵŝƌĞĚ�ƚŽ�ǁŽƌŬ�ƐŚŝŌǁŽƌŬ� ŝŶĐůƵĚŝŶŐ�ǁĞĞŬĞŶĚƐ�ĂŶĚ�ƉƵďůŝĐ�ŚŽůŝĚĂǇƐ͕�ƐŽŵĞƟŵĞƐ�ŽŶ�Ă�Ϯϰ�ŚŽƵƌ�ƌŽƚĂƟŶŐ�ƌŽƐƚĞƌ͘�dŚĞ�ǁŽƌŬ�ŵĂǇ�ďĞ�ƋƵŝƚĞ�ďƵƐǇ͕�ĞƐƉĞĐŝĂůůǇ�Ăƚ�ƉĞĂŬ�ŚŽƵƌƐ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�ĚĂǇ�ĂŶĚͬŽƌ�ŶŝŐŚƚ͘�^Ž�ĚƵƌŝŶŐ�ƚŚĞƐĞ�ƉĞƌŝŽĚƐ͕� ŝƚ� ŝƐ� ŝŵƉŽƌƚĂŶƚ�ƚŽ�ďĞ�ĂďůĞ�ƚŽ�ĐŽŶĐĞŶƚƌĂƚĞ�ƵŶĚĞƌ�ƉƌĞƐƐƵƌĞ͘�dŚĞ�ƌĂŶŐĞ�ŽĨ�ĚƵƟĞƐ�ĐĂƌƌŝĞĚ�ŽƵƚ�ďǇ�ĐŚĞĨƐ�ǀĂƌǇ�ĂĐĐŽƌĚŝŶŐ�ƚŽ�ǁŚĞƌĞ�ƚŚĞǇ�ǁŽƌŬ�ĂŶĚ�ƐƉĞĐŝĮĐ�ƌŽůĞ�ƚŚĞǇ�ĂƌĞ�ĂƉƉŽŝŶƚĞĚ�ƚŽ͘�  /Ŷ�ůĂƌŐĞƌ�ĞƐƚĂďůŝƐŚŵĞŶƚƐ͕�ƚŚĞ��ŚĞĨ�ĚĞ��ƵŝƐŝŶĞ�Žƌ�,ĞĂĚ��ŚĞĨ�ŐĞŶĞƌĂůůǇ�ĚŽĞƐ�ŵŽƌĞ�ƐƵƉĞƌǀŝƐŝŶŐ�ƚŚĂŶ�ĐŽŽŬŝŶŐ͘�^ĞŶŝŽƌ�ĐŚĞĨƐ�ŚĂǀĞ�ƚŽ�ĂƩĞŶĚ�ƐƚĂī�ŵĞĞƟŶŐƐ͕�ǁŚĞƌĞ�ƚŚĞǇ�ĚŝƐĐƵƐƐ�ƉƌŽďůĞŵƐ�ƌĞůĂƚĞĚ�ƚŽ�ƚŚĞŝƌ�ĂƌĞĂƐ͕�ĂŶĚ�ƌĞĐĞŝǀĞ�Žƌ�ŝƐƐƵĞ�ŝŶƐƚƌƵĐƟŽŶƐ�ƚŽ�ŽƚŚĞƌ�ŵĂŶĂŐĞƌŝĂů�ƐƚĂī͘�/Ŷ�ƐŵĂůů�ƌĞƐƚĂƵƌĂŶƚƐ͕�ƚŚĞ�ŚĞĂĚ�ĐŚĞĨ�ŵĂǇ�ƉƌĞƉĂƌĞ�ĨŽŽĚ͕�ĂƐƐŝƐƚĞĚ�ďǇ�ŽƚŚĞƌ�ĐŽŽŬƐ�Žƌ�ĂƉƉƌĞŶƟĐĞƐ͘��Ɛ�ǁĞůů�ĂƐ�ĞǆƉĞƌƚ�ĐŽŽŬŝŶŐ�ŬŶŽǁůĞĚŐĞ͕�ĐŚĞĨƐ�ŝŶǀŽůǀĞĚ�ŝŶ�ƐƵƉĞƌǀŝƐŝŽŶ�ŶĞĞĚ�Ă�ŐĞŶĞƌĂů�ŬŶŽǁůĞĚŐĞ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞ�ƐŬŝůůƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĂĐƟǀŝƟĞƐ�ŽĨ�Ăůů�ƚŚĞŝƌ�ǁŽƌŬĞƌƐ͘��ŚĞĨƐ�ǁŚŽ�ŚĂǀĞ� ŵĂŶĂŐĞŵĞŶƚ� ƌĞƐƉŽŶƐŝďŝůŝƟĞƐ� ŵĂǇ� ĂůƐŽ� ƉĞƌĨŽƌŵ� ĚƵƟĞƐ� ƐƵĐŚ� ĂƐ� ĐŽŵƉůĂŝŶƚƐ� ƌĞƐŽůƵƟŽŶ� ĂŶĚ� ŵĂŝŶƚĞŶĂŶĐĞ� ŽĨ� ĮŶĂŶĐŝĂů� ƌĞĐŽƌĚƐ͘  �ŚĞĨ�^ƉĞĐŝĂůŝƐĂƟŽŶƐ�ĂƌĞ�– 
Þ �ŚĞĨ� ĚĞ� �ƵŝƐŝŶĞ� ;,ĞĂĚ��ŚĞĨ� -�ŵĞŶƵ�ĐƌĞĂƟŽŶ͕�ŵĂŶĂŐĞŵĞŶƚ�ŽĨ�ŬŝƚĐŚĞŶ�ƐƚĂī͕�ŽƌĚĞƌŝŶŐ�ĂŶĚ�ƉƵƌĐŚĂƐŝŶŐ�ŽĨ� ŝŶǀĞŶƚŽƌǇ�ĂŶĚ�ƉůĂƟŶŐ�ĚĞƐŝŐŶͿ͘ Þ �ŚĞĨ�ĚĞ�WĂƌƟĞ�;Ă�ĐŽŽŬ�ǁŚŽ�ŝƐ�ŝŶ�ĐŚĂƌŐĞ�ŽĨ�ŽŶĞ�ĂƌĞĂ�ŽĨ�Ă�ƌĞƐƚĂƵƌĂŶƚΖƐ�ŬŝƚĐŚĞŶ͘�/Ŷ�ƐŵĂůůĞƌ�ŬŝƚĐŚĞŶƐ͕�ŚĞ�Žƌ�ƐŚĞ�ŵĂǇ�ǁŽƌŬ�ĂůŽŶĞ͕�ǁŚŝůĞ�ŝŶ�ůĂƌŐĞƌ�ŽŶĞƐ͕�Ă��ŚĞĨ�ĚĞ�WĂƌƟĞ�ŵĂǇ�ƐƵƉĞƌǀŝƐĞ�ŽƚŚĞƌƐ�ǁŽƌŬŝŶŐ�Ăƚ�ƚŚĞ�ƐĂŵĞ�ƐƚĂƟŽŶͿ͘ 
Þ �ŽŵŵŝƐ��ŚĞĨ�;Ă�ďĂƐŝĐ�ĐŚĞĨ�ŝŶ�ŬŝƚĐŚĞŶƐ�ǁŚŽ�ǁŽƌŬƐ�ƵŶĚĞƌ�Ă�ĐŚĞĨ�ĚĞ�ƉĂƌƟĞ͘�dŚĞǇ�ǁŝůů�ůĞĂƌŶ�Ă�ƐƉĞĐŝĮĐ�ƐƚĂƟŽŶ͛ƐͬƌĂŶŐĞƐ�Žƌ�ƐĞĐƟŽŶƐ� ƌĞƐƉŽŶƐŝďŝůŝƟĞƐ� ĂŶĚ� ŽƉĞƌĂƟŽŶ͘� �� �ŽŵŵŝƐ� �ŚĞĨ�ŵĂǇ� ŚĂǀĞ� ƌĞĐĞŶƚůǇ� ĐŽŵƉůĞƚĞĚ� ĨŽƌŵĂů� ĐƵůŝŶĂƌǇ� ƚƌĂŝŶŝŶŐ� Žƌ� ƐƟůů�ƵŶĚĞƌŐŽŝŶŐ�ƚƌĂŝŶŝŶŐͿ͘ 
Þ �Ğŵŝ��ŚĞĨ�ĚĞ�WĂƌƟĞ�;ŝƐ�ƌĞƐƉŽŶƐŝďůĞ�ĨŽƌ�ŬĞĞƉŝŶŐ�Ă�ƉŽƌƟŽŶ�ŽĨ�ůŝŶĞ�ĐŽŽŬƐ�Žƌ�ƐƚĂƟŽŶ�ĐŚĞĨƐ͛�ŽŶ�ƟŵĞ�ĂŶĚ�ŽƌŐĂŶŝǌĞĚ�ĚƵƌŝŶŐ�ƉƌŽĚƵĐƟŽŶͿ͘ 
Þ ^ŽƵƐ��ŚĞĨͬ^ĞĐŽŶĚ��ŚĞĨ�;��^ŽƵƐ��ŚĞĨ�ŝƐ�ƐĞĐŽŶĚ�ŝŶ�ĐŽŵŵĂŶĚ�ĂŌĞƌ�ƚŚĞ��ǆĞĐƵƟǀĞ��ŚĞĨ�ŝŶ�Ă�ƉƌŽĨĞƐƐŝŽŶĂů�ŬŝƚĐŚĞŶͿ͘  dŽ� ďĞĐŽŵĞ� Ă� ĐŚĞĨ͕� ŝƚ� ŝƐ� ŝŵƉŽƌƚĂŶƚ� ƚŽ͖� ŚĂǀĞ� Ă� ŚŝŐŚ� ůĞǀĞů� ŽĨ� ĐůĞĂŶůŝŶĞƐƐ͕� ĞŶũŽǇ� ĐŽŽŬŝŶŐ͕� ďĞ� ĂďůĞ� ƚŽ� ŽƌŐĂŶŝƐĞ� ĞĸĐŝĞŶƚ� ǁŽƌŬ� ƐĐŚĞĚƵůĞƐ͕�ŚĂǀĞ�ŐŽŽĚ�ŝŶƚĞƌƉĞƌƐŽŶĂů͕�ĐŽŵŵƵŶŝĐĂƟŽŶ�ĂŶĚ�ĐƵƐƚŽŵĞƌ�ƐĞƌǀŝĐĞ�ƐŬŝůůƐ͕�ĂƌĞ�ĂďůĞ�ƚŽ�ǁŽƌŬ�ĂƐ�Ă�ůĞĂĚĞƌ�ĂŶĚ�ĂƐ�ƉĂƌƚ�ŽĨ�Ă�ƚĞĂŵ͕�ĂƌĞ�ƉƵŶĐƚƵĂů͕�ĂƌĞ�ĂďůĞ�ƚŽ�ǁŽƌŬ�ƵŶĚĞƌ�ƉƌĞƐƐƵƌĞ�ĂŶĚ�ƐƚĂǇ�ĐĂůŵ�ŝŶ�ĚŝĸĐƵůƚ�ƐŝƚƵĂƟŽŶƐ͘��  dŚĞƌĞ� ĂƌĞ� ĚŝīĞƌĞŶƚ� ƋƵĂůŝĮĐĂƟŽŶƐ� ĂŶĚ� ĂƉƉƌĞŶƟĐĞƐŚŝƉ� ŽƉƉŽƌƚƵŶŝƟĞƐ� ĚĞƉĞŶĚŝŶŐ� ŽŶ� ǁŚĂƚ� ƚǇƉĞ� ŽĨ� ĐŚĞĨ� ǇŽƵ� ǁĂŶƚ� ƚŽ� ďĞĐŽŵĞ�ǁŚĞƚŚĞƌ�ŝƚ�ďĞ�Ă�ƋƵĂůŝĮĞĚ��ŚĞĨ�ǀŝĂ�ĂŶ�ĂƉƉƌĞŶƟĐĞƐŚŝƉ͕�Ă�ƉĂƐƚƌǇ�ĐŚĞĨ�Žƌ�ĐŽŵŵĞƌĐŝĂů�ĐŽŽŬ͘� dŽ�ďĞĐŽŵĞ�Ă�ƋƵĂůŝĮĞĚ�ĐŚĞĨ�ŝŶ��ƵƐƚƌĂůŝĂ͕�ŝƚ�ƚĂŬĞƐ�ĂƉƉƌŽǆŝŵĂƚĞůǇ�ϯ�ǇĞĂƌƐ�ƚŽ�ĐŽŵƉůĞƚĞ�ǇŽƵƌ�ƚƌĂŝŶŝŶŐ�ĂŶĚ�ŵĂŬĞ�ƚŚĞ�ƚƌĂŶƐŝƟŽŶ�ĨƌŽŵ�ĂƉƉƌĞŶƟĐĞ�ƚŽ�ƋƵĂůŝĮĞĚ�ĐŚĞĨ͘�dŚŝƐ�ƚƌĂŝŶŝŶŐ�ŝƐ�ƵƐƵĂůůǇ�ŵĂĚĞ�ƵƉ�ŽĨ�ǁŽƌŬŝŶŐ�ĨŽƵƌ�ĚĂǇƐ�Ă�ǁĞĞŬ�ŝŶ�Ă�ƌĞƐƚĂƵƌĂŶƚ�ĂŶĚ�ŽŶĞ-ĚĂǇ�ĂƩĞŶĚŝŶŐ�ĐůĂƐƐ�Ăƚ�d�&��Žƌ�ĐŽůůĞŐĞ͘  /Ŷ�ĂĚĚŝƟŽŶ�ƚŽ�d�&�͕�ĐƵůŝŶĂƌǇ�ƐĐŚŽŽůƐ�Žƌ�ƐƉĞĐŝĂůŝƐĞĚ�ĐŽůůĞŐĞƐ�ĂƌĞ�ĂŶ�ĂůƚĞƌŶĂƟǀĞ�ǁĂǇ�ƚŽ�ŐĞƚ�ĐŽŽŬŝŶŐ�ƋƵĂůŝĮĐĂƟŽŶƐ͘�DĂŶǇ�ŽĨ�ƚŚĞƐĞ�ŝŶƐƟƚƵƚĞƐ�ĂƌĞ�ŚŝŐŚůǇ�ƌĞŐĂƌĚĞĚ�ŝŶ�ƚŚĞ�ǁŽƌůĚ�ŽĨ�ĐƵůŝŶĂƌǇ�ĂƌƚƐ�ĂŶĚ�ŚĂǀĞ�ĞǆĐĞůůĞŶƚ�ĐĂŵƉƵƐĞƐ�ƚŽ�ĨĂĐŝůŝƚĂƚĞ�ǇŽƵƌ� ůĞĂƌŶŝŶŐ͘�>ŝŬĞ�d�&��ĐŽƵƌƐĞƐ͕� ĐƵůŝŶĂƌǇ� ƐĐŚŽŽůƐ� ĂůƐŽ� ƌĞƋƵŝƌĞ� Ă� ĐŽŵďŝŶĂƟŽŶ� ŽĨ� ƉƌĂĐƟĐĂů� ŝŶĚƵƐƚƌǇ� ƉůĂĐĞŵĞŶƚ� ĂŶĚ� ĐůĂƐƐ� ǁŽƌŬ͘� ZĞŵĞŵďĞƌ͗� �ŶƚƌǇ� ƌĞƋƵŝƌĞŵĞŶƚƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĐŽƐƚƐ�ŽĨ�ĐŽƵƌƐĞƐ�ŵĂǇ�ǀĂƌǇ͕�ƐŽ�ŵĂŬĞ�ƐƵƌĞ�ǇŽƵ�ĚŽ�ǇŽƵƌ�ƌĞƐĞĂƌĐŚ�ďĞĨŽƌĞ�ŵĂŬŝŶŐ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĮŶĂů�ĚĞĐŝƐŝŽŶ͘ 
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�ĞůŽǁ�ŝƐ�Ă�ůŝƐƚ�ŽĨ�ŝŶƐƟƚƵƟŽŶƐ�ƚŚĂƚ�ŽīĞƌ�ƉĂƚŚǁĂǇ�ĐŽƵƌƐĞƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĂƉƉƌĞŶƟĐĞƐŚŝƉƐ�ŝŶ�sŝĐƚŽƌŝĂ͗�� 

 
EŽƚĞ͗� Ύ�E��–�EŽƚ�ĂƉƉůŝĐĂďůĞ͘ Ύ��Ɛ�ƐƵďũĞĐƚƐ͕�ĐŽƵƌƐĞ�ƐƚƌƵĐƚƵƌĞƐ�ĂŶĚ�ƌĞƋƵŝƌĞŵĞŶƚƐ�ĐĂŶ�ǀĂƌǇ�ďĞƚǁĞĞŶ�ŝŶƐƟƚƵƟŽŶƐ͕�ŝƚ�ŝƐ�ŶĞĐĞƐƐĂƌǇ�ƚŽ�ĐŽŶƚĂĐƚ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐŚŽƐĞŶ�ŝŶƐƟƚƵƟŽŶ�ĨŽƌ�ĨƵƌƚŚĞƌ�ŝŶĨŽƌŵĂƟŽŶ͘� ^ŽƵƌĐĞƐ͗� ŚƩƉ͗ͬͬůŵŝƉ͘ŐŽǀ͘ĂƵͬĚĞĨĂƵůƚ͘ĂƐƉǆ͍>D/Wͬ�ŵƉůŽǇŵĞŶƚWƌŽũĞĐƟŽŶƐ͕� ǁǁǁ͘ŐŽŽĚĐĂƌĞĞƌƐŐƵŝĚĞ͘ĐŽŵ͘ĂƵ� �ĚŝƚĞĚ�ďǇ͗�^ĂƌĂŚ��ƌŽǌŝĞƌ 

/ŶƐƟƚƵƟŽŶ  �ĂŵƉƵƐ �ŽƵƌƐĞ �ƵƌĂƟŽŶ 
�ĐĂĚĞŵŝĂ� �ƵƐƚƌĂůŝĂ DĞůďŽƵƌŶĞ �Ğƌƚ�///�ŝŶ��ŽŵŵĞƌĐŝĂů��ŽŽŬĞƌǇ�–�s�d �ĞƌƟĮĐĂƚĞ�/s�ŝŶ��ŽŵŵĞƌĐŝĂů��ŽŽŬĞƌǇ�-�s�d ϭ�zĞĂƌ ϭ͘ϱ�zĞĂƌƐ 
�ĐŬŶŽǁůĞĚŐĞ��ĚƵĐĂƟŽŶ DĞůďŽƵƌŶĞ �Ğƌƚ�///�ŝŶ��ŽŵŵĞƌĐŝĂů��ŽŽŬĞƌǇ�–�s�d �ĞƌƟĮĐĂƚĞ�/s�ŝŶ�WĂƟƐƐĞƌŝĞ�-�s�d ϭ�zĞĂƌ ϭ͘ϱ�zĞĂƌƐ 
�Žǆ�,ŝůů�/ŶƐƟƚƵƚĞ �Žǆ�,ŝůů �ŝƉůŽŵĂ�ŽĨ�,ŽƐƉŝƚĂůŝƚǇ�DĂŶĂŐĞŵĞŶƚ�;^ƉĞĐŝĂůŝƐŝŶŐ�ŝŶ��ŽŵŵĞƌĐŝĂů��ŽŽŬĞƌǇͿ�–�s�d �ŝƉůŽŵĂ�ŽĨ�,ŽƐƉŝƚĂůŝƚǇ�DĂŶĂŐĞŵĞŶƚ�;ƐƉĞĐŝĂůŝƐŝŶŐ�ŝŶ�WĂƟƐƐĞƌŝĞͿ�-�s�d 

Ϯ�zĞĂƌƐ   Ϯ�zĞĂƌƐ 
�ŚŝƐŚŽůŵ� /ŶƐƟƚƵƚĞ �ĂŶĚĞŶŽŶŐ͕�&ƌĂŶŬƐƚŽŶ͕�DŽƌŶͲŝŶŐƚŽŶ�WĞŶŝŶŝŶƐƵůĂ͕͘�tŽƌŬͲƉůĂĐĞ͘ 

�Ğƌƚ�///�ŝŶ��ŽŵŵĞƌĐŝĂů��ŽŽŬĞƌǇ �Ğƌƚ�///�ŝŶ��ŽŵŵĞƌĐŝĂů��ŽŽŬĞƌǇ�-��ƉƉƌĞŶƟĐĞƐŚŝƉ &Ƶůů�dŝŵĞ�–�ϭϭ�ŵƚŚƐ WĂƌƚ�dŝŵĞ�–�ϯ�ǇĞĂƌƐ 
�ĂŶĚĞŶŽŶŐ �Ğƌƚ�///�ŝŶ�WĂƟƐƐĞƌŝĞ &Ƶůů�dŝŵĞ�–�ϴ�ŵƚŚƐ�WĂƌƚ�dŝŵĞ�–Ϯ�zĞĂƌƐ 
�ĂŶĚĞŶŽŶŐ͕�&ƌĂŶŬƐƚŽŶ͕�tŽƌŬͲƉůĂĐĞ͘ �Ğƌƚ�/s�ŝŶ��ŽŵŵĞƌĐŝĂů��ŽŽŬĞƌǇ &Ƶůů�dŝŵĞ�–�ϲ�ŵƚŚƐ WĂƌƚ�dŝŵĞ�–�Ϯ�ǇĞĂƌƐ 
�ĂŶĚĞŶŽŶŐ͕�&ƌĂŶŬƐƚŽŶ͘ �Ğƌƚ�/s�ŝŶ�WĂƫƐƐĞƌŝĞ &Ƶůů�dŝŵĞ�–�ϭϬ�ŵƚŚƐ�WĂƌƚ�dŝŵĞ�–�Ϯ�ǇĞĂƌƐ 

,ŽůŵĞƐŐůĞŶ� /ŶƐƟƚƵƚĞ ;>Ğ��ŽƌĚŽŶ��ůĞƵ��ƵůŝŶĂƌǇ��ƌƚƐ�–�DŽŽƌĂďŝŶͿ 

DŽŽƌĂďŝŶ�Θ�tĂǀĞƌůĞǇ   �ĞƌƟĮĐĂƚĞ�/s�ŝŶ��ŽŵŵĞƌĐŝĂů��ŽŽŬĞƌǇ ϭ�zĞĂƌ 
tĂǀĞƌůĞǇ �ĞƌƟĮĐĂƚĞ�/s�ŝŶ�WĂƟƐƐĞƌŝĞ ϭ�zĞĂƌ 

DĞůďŽƵƌŶĞ� WŽůǇƚĞĐŚŶŝĐ WƌĂŚĂŶ͕�WƌĞƐƚŽŶ �ĞƌƟĮĐĂƚĞ�///�ŝŶ��ŽŵŵĞƌĐŝĂů��ŽŽŬĞƌǇ�-�s�d ϭ�zĞĂƌ 
sŝĐƚŽƌŝĂŶ� /ŶƐƟƚƵƚĞ�ŽĨ� dĞĐŚŶŽůŽŐǇ 

DĞůďŽƵƌŶĞ���� �ĞƌƟĮĐĂƚĞ�///�ŝŶ��ŽŵŵĞƌĐŝĂů��ŽŽŬĞƌǇ�-�s�d �ĞƌƟĮĐĂƚĞ�/s�ŝŶ��ŽŵŵĞƌĐŝĂů��ŽŽŬĞƌǇ�-�s�d ϭ�zĞĂƌ 

tŝůůŝĂŵ��ŶŐůŝƐƐ�/ŶƐƟƚƵƚĞ DĞůďŽƵƌŶĞ�Θ�>ŝůǇĚĂůĞ �Ğƌƚ�///�ŝŶ��ŽŵŵĞƌĐŝĂů��ŽŽŬĞƌǇ�-�s�d �ĞƌƟĮĐĂƚĞ�/s�ŝŶ��ŽŵŵĞƌĐŝĂů��ŽŽŬĞƌǇ�–�s�d �Ğƌƚ�/s�ŝŶ��ŽŵŵĞƌĐŝĂů��ŽŽŬĞƌǇ�-��ƉƉƌĞŶƟĐĞƐŚŝƉ 
ϭ�zĞĂƌ ϭ͘ϱ�zĞĂƌƐ ϯ�zĞĂƌƐ 

DĞůďŽƵƌŶĞ �ĞƌƟĮĐĂƚĞ�//�ŝŶ�<ŝƚĐŚĞŶ�KƉĞƌĂƟŽŶƐ�–�s��>ͬs�d �ĞƌƟĮĐĂƚĞ�/s�ŝŶ�WĂƟƐƐĞƌŝĞͬ�ĞƌƟĮĐĂƚĞ�///�ŝŶ��ŽŵŵĞƌͲĐŝĂů��ŽŽŬĞƌǇ�–�s�d �ĞƌƟĮĐĂƚĞ�///�ŝŶ��ŽŵŵĞƌĐŝĂů��ŽŽŬĞƌǇ�Θ��ĞƌƟĮĐĂƚĞ�/s�ŝŶ�WĂƫƐƐĞƌŝĞ�-�s�d 

ϭ�zĞĂƌ ϭ͘ϱ�zĞĂƌƐ   ϭ͘ϱ�ǇĞĂƌƐ 



�����������	����������������-�ʹͲʹͳ 
 ���������ǣ�    �������ǯ����  

��������������������  
����������    ������������  
��   ��  	����������-����� ��   

>���/E'�d���,�Z^��E��>��ZE/E'�^W��/�>/^d^ 
��Z��Z^͕�W�d,t�z^�ĂŶĚ�sK��d/KE�>�WZK'Z�D^�>����Z tĞƐ�WĮƚǌŶĞƌ����������� 
��>��ZE/E'�>����-��E'>/^,ͬ,hD�E/d/�^�� �ĞůŝŶĚĂ�tĂůƚĞƌƐ� 
��>��ZE/E'�^W��/�>/^d�-�D�d,^ͬ^�/�E���� ,ĞůĞŶ�DǇƌŽĨŽƌŝĚŝƐ-WĂƉĂĚŽƉŽƵůŽƐ� 
��>��ZE/E'�^W��/�>/^d�-�D�d,^ͬ^�/�E��� ^ƚĞƉŚĂŶŝĞ�<ƵŬƵůĂ� 
>/d�Z��zͬ�E'>/^,�>����Z sĞƌŽŶŝĐĂ�^ƚƌĂŶŐŝŽ 
D�d,^ͬEhD�Z��z�>����Z� dƌĂĐĞǇ�DĂƌƟŶ 
:hE/KZ�WZK'Z�D^�>����Z�;zĞĂƌƐ�ϳ-ϵͿ �ŐŵŽŶĚ�DŽůĞŶĂĂƌ 
^�E/KZ�WZK'Z�D^�>����Z�;zĞĂƌƐ�ϭϬ-ϭϮͿ :ŽŚŶ�>ĂŶĞ���������������� 
^dh��Ed��'�E�z�^W��/�>/^d�-��E'>/^,ͬ,hD�E/d/�^���� EĂƚĂƐŚĂ�&ĞůůĂ� 
^dh��Ed��E'�'�D�Ed��E��WK^/d/s����,�s/KhZ�^hWWKZd�>����Z DĂƌŝŽŶ�DĐ�ĂƐŬĞƌ 
d���,/E'��E��>��ZE/E'�>����Z ^ŝŽďŚĂŶ�^ŚĂǁ 

,Kh^��>����Z^ <>��>����Z^ 
��dD�E������ 

�ĞůŝŶĚĂ��ƌĂŶƚƐ��� 
<ĂƚĞ�,ĞĚŝŶ��������� 

�Zd^ 
EŽƌĞůůĞ�/ƌǀŝŶ 

 
>Kd�—:�W�E�^� 
�ŚŝĞŵŝ�^ŚĞƉŚĞƌĚ 

 
�>�Z<��������� 

,ĞĂƚŚ�^ŝŵƉƐŽŶ�� 
�ŚƌŝƐƟŶĞ�WŽůŽŶŝĚŝƐ� 

�E'>/^, 
sĞƌŽŶŝĐĂ�^ƚƌĂŶŐŝŽ 

D�d,^ 
dƌĂĐĞǇ�DĂƌƟŶ 

�s�E^���������� 
DĞŐĂŶ�&ŝƚǌŐĞƌĂůĚ�� 

W,z^/��>���h��d/KEͬ,��>d, 
>ƵŬĂƐ�^ĨǇƌŝƐ-YŽŽŶ 

^�/�E�� 
&ĂƌƌĂŶ�<ŝŶŐ 

:��<^KE������ 
�ŚƌŝƐ�&ĞůůŽǁƐ�� 

d��,EK>K'z 
:ĂƌĞĚ��ǇƐŽŶ 

,hD�E/d/�^ 
^ĂƌĂŚ�,ĞĂƚŚ 

>Wϳ��KKZ�/E�dKZ^ >Wϳ�^/'E/&/��Ed�d���,�Z 
 

�ĂŶŝĞů�>ŽŵďĂƌĚŽ 
ZĂĐŚĞů�tŝƚŚĞƌƐ 

 

���ĂŶŝĞů�>ŽŵďĂƌĚŽ�ϳ� 
���ƐŚůĞŝŐŚ�dŚŝĞůŬĞ�ϳ� 
��:ĂŶĞ�^ĞůŵĞƐ�ϳ��� 

�ĂƚŚĞƌŝŶĞ��ŽƌŐ�ϳ� 
ZĂĐŚĞů�tŝƚŚĞƌƐ�ϳ� 
:ĂĐŽď�'ĂƵƚ�ϳ& 

EĂƌĞůůĞ�^ŚĂĚďŽůƚ�ϳ' 
^ƚĞƉŚĂŶŝĞ�<ƵŬƵůĂ�ϳ,� 

WZK'Z�D��KKZ�/E�dKZ^ 
�h^/E�^^�D�E�'�Z &ŝŽŶĂ�ZĂŶŬŝŶ 
/d�>����Z ZŽďĞƌƚ�WĞƌĚŽŵŽ 
<KKZ/����h��d/KEͬK,���KKZ�/E�dKZ� �Ğǀ�DĂŶĞǇ 
>/d�Z��z�DK��>>/E' �ƌĂŶŬĂ�^ŚĂůůŝĞƐ 
Dh^/���KKZ�/E�dKZ �ĂŶĚĞĞĐĞ��ƌŽǁŶ 
K&&/���D�E�'�Z ZŽǇůĞŶĞ�<ǇƌŝƚƐŝƐ 
W�d,t�z^��KhE^�>>/E'� :ŽŚŶ�&ŝƚǌŐĞƌĂůĚ 
W^�ͬ>��ZE/E'�^hWWKZd EŝƚĂ�,ƵƚĐŚĞƐƐŽŶ 
^WKZd^������Dz��KKZ�/E�dKZ �Ž�<ĞůůǇ 
^WKZd^�>����Z EŝĐŬ�DĂƚƌŝĐĂƌĚŝ 
^dh��Ed�sK/����KKZ�/E�dKZ� �ŶƚŽŶǇ�DŽŶƚĞůĞŽŶĞ 
s��>���s�>KWD�Ed��KKZ�/E�dKZ� :ƵůŝĞ�EĞǁƚŽŶ 
t�>>��/E'��E���E'�'�D�Ed��KKZ�/E�dKZ <ŝŵ�WŽƌƚĞƌ 
tKZ<��yW�Z/�E����KKZ�/E�dKZ EŝĐŬ�>ŽĂĚŵĂŶ 



UPCOMING DATES TO REMEMBER 

MAY  
Monday 10 to Wednesday 12 NAPLAN 
Friday 14 Rescheduled Presentation Ball 
Tuesday 25 Year 9 Morrisby Testing 
Monday 31 Year 10 Exams  

Year 11 Exam Revision Week 
JUNE  
Tuesday 1 to Friday 4 Year 10 Exams 

Year 11 Exam Revision Week 
Monday 7 to Thursday 10 Year 9 Morrisby Counselling 

Year 11 Exams 
Year 10 Work Experience (Week 1) 

Wednesday 9 Year 12 GAT 
Friday 11 Work Habits Released 

Report Writing Day (no classes) 
Monday 14 Queen’s Birthday (public holiday) 
Tuesday 15 
Tuesday 15 to Friday 18 

VCE Units 2 and 4 Begin 
Year 10 Work Experience (Week 2) 



General Office 

��DW^͕�^WKZd^�Θ��y�hZ^/KE^�&hE��;�^�&Ϳ 
7+(�&/26,1*�'$7(�)25�3$5(17�$33/,&$7,216� ,6�-81(��������� :(�$5(�81$%/(�72�$&&(37�/$7(�$33/,&$7,216  

�^�&�ŝƐ�ƉƌŽǀŝĚĞĚ�ďǇ�ƚŚĞ�sŝĐƚŽƌŝĂŶ�'ŽǀĞƌŶŵĞŶƚ�ƚŽ�ĂƐƐŝƐƚ�ĞůŝŐŝďůĞ�ĨĂŵŝůŝĞƐ�ƚŽ�ĐŽǀĞƌ�ƚŚĞ�ĐŽƐƚƐ�ŽĨ�ƐĐŚŽŽů�
ĐĂŵƉƐ͕�ƐƉŽƌƟŶŐ�ĂĐƟǀŝƟĞƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĞǆĐƵƌƐŝŽŶƐ͘ 
 
/Ĩ�ǇŽƵ�ŚŽůĚ�Ă�ǀĂůŝĚ�ŵĞĂŶƐ-ƚĞƐƚĞĚ�ĐŽŶĐĞƐƐŝŽŶ�ĐĂƌĚ�Žƌ�ĂƌĞ�Ă�ƚĞŵƉŽƌĂƌǇ�ĨŽƐƚĞƌ�ƉĂƌĞŶƚ͕�ǇŽƵ�ŵĂǇ�ďĞ�ĞůŝŐŝďůĞ�
ĨŽƌ��^�&͘��dŚĞ�ĨƵŶĚ�ĐŽǀĞƌƐ�Ăůů�ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ�ŝŶ�ǇŽƵƌ�ĐĂƌĞ�ĨƌŽŵ�zĞĂƌ�ϳ�ƚŽ�ϭϮ͕�ŝŶĐůƵĚŝŶŐ�ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ�ǁŚŽ�ĂƌĞ�ϭϲ�ǇĞĂƌƐ�
ĂŶĚ�ŽůĚĞƌ͘ 
 

/Ĩ�ǇŽƵ�ƌĞĐĞŝǀĞĚ��^�&�ĨƵŶĚŝŶŐ�Ăƚ�^ƵŶďƵƌǇ��ŽůůĞŐĞ�ŝŶ�ϮϬϮϬ� 
ǇŽƵƌ�ĂƉƉůŝĐĂƟŽŶ�ǁŝůů�ďĞ�ƌŽůůĞĚ�ŽǀĞƌ�ĨŽƌ�ϮϬϮϭ͘ 

 
�ůů�ŶĞǁ�ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ�ƚŽ�ƚŚĞ�ƐĐŚŽŽů͕�ŝŶĐůƵĚŝŶŐ�zĞĂƌ�ϳ�ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ� 

ǁŝůů�ŚĂǀĞ�ƚŽ�Įůů�ŽƵƚ�Ă�ŶĞǁ�ĂƉƉůŝĐĂƟŽŶ͘ 
 
dŚĞ�ĂŶŶƵĂů��^�&�ĂŵŽƵŶƚ�ƉĞƌ�ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚ�ŝƐ�ΨϮϮϱ�ĨŽƌ�ƐĞĐŽŶĚĂƌǇ�ƐĐŚŽŽů�ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚƐ͘ 
 

�ŽŶƚĂĐƚ�ƚŚĞ�ƐĐŚŽŽů�ŽĸĐĞ�ƚŽ�ŽďƚĂŝŶ�ĂŶ�ĂƉƉůŝĐĂƟŽŶ�ĨŽƌŵ͘ 

2021 TERM DATES Start date Finish date 

Term 2 19 April 25 June 

Term 3 12 July 17 September 

Term 4 4 October 17 December 

ϮϬϮϭ�zĞĂƌďŽŽŬ 
dŚĞ�ƉƵƌƉŽƐĞ�ŽĨ�ŽƵƌ��ŽůůĞŐĞ�zĞĂƌďŽŽŬ�ŝƐ�ƚŽ�ƐŚŽǁĐĂƐĞ�ĂŶĚ�ĐĞůĞďƌĂƚĞ�ŽƵƌ�ĐŽůůĞŐĞ�ǁŝĚĞ�ƉƌŽŐƌĂŵƐ͕�ƐƚƵĚĞŶƚ�ĂĐŚŝĞǀĞŵĞŶƚƐ�ĂŶĚ�ĞǀĞƌǇĚĂǇ�ůĞĂƌŶŝŶŐ�Ăƚ�ƚŚĞ��ŽůůĞŐĞ͘�/ƚ�ŝƐ�Ă�ƉƵďůŝĐĂƟŽŶ�ƚŚĂƚ�ŽƵƌ��ŽůůĞŐĞ�ĐŽŵŵƵŶŝƚǇ�ůŽŽŬ�ĨŽƌǁĂƌĚ�ƚŽ�ƌĞĐĞŝǀŝŶŐ�ĞǀĞƌǇ�ǇĞĂƌ͘� 
dŚĞ�ϮϬϮϭ�zĞĂƌďŽŽŬ�ǁŝůů�ďĞ�ĂǀĂŝůĂďůĞ�Ăƚ� ƚŚĞ�ĞŶĚ�ŽĨ� ƚŚĞ�ǇĞĂƌ�ĂŶĚ� ŝƐ�ŽƉƟŽŶĂů� ƚŽ�ƉƵƌĐŚĂƐĞ͘� 
dŽ�ĂƐƐŝƐƚ� ƵƐ� ŝŶ� ƚŚĞ�ŵĂŶĂŐĞŵĞŶƚ� ĂŶĚ�ĚŝƐƚƌŝďƵƟŽŶ�ŽĨ� ƚŚĞ� ǇĞĂƌďŽŽŬ͕� ƉĂǇŵĞŶƚ� ŝƐ�ƌĞƋƵŝƌĞĚ�ďǇ�&ƌŝĚĂǇ�ϭϳ�^ĞƉƚĞŵďĞƌ͕�ϮϬϮϭ� ;ĞŶĚ�ŽĨ�dĞƌŵ�ϯͿ͕�ǀŝĂ��ŽŵƉĂƐƐ�ƉĂǇ�Žƌ�Ăƚ�ƚŚĞ�'ĞŶĞƌĂů�KĸĐĞ͘� 



SCHOOL NOTICES 
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